Senator John McCain Advocate Summary

Issue: C-130 Procurement

Advocate: Dell Bull, Legislative Fellow

Date of Interview: August 14, 2001 (briefly by phone)

Basic Background: see Lockheed Martin and Chambliss.

Prior Activity on the Issue:  Every year for 5 or 6 years, Senator McCain has taken the floor of the Senate during appropriations debates to argue that the government budget is wasteful and is loaded with pork barrel projects.  He had often pointed to C-130 procurement as an undue congressional add-on and as a particularly costly example of pork.  However, McCain has not raised the issue since 1998 for a couple reasons: Gingrich’s resignation eliminated him as a target, the Air Force’s demonstrated need for new aircraft, and Senator McCain’s absence from the Senate to campaign for the Republican nomination for the presidency.

Advocacy Activities Undertaken:  He was reluctant to provide any details at the time because the Senate Armed Services Committee had yet to produce a “Chairman’s Mark.”  He couldn’t really say what the Senator’s position would be until he knew the status of the Chairmans’s Mark.

Future Advocacy Activities Planned:  Track legislative progress.

Ubiquitous Arguments and Evidence:  In the past, the Senator has simply argued, “Why give the Department of Defense airplanes if they don’t want them?  It’s just pork.”

Action Pending or Taken by Relevant Decision Makers:  The Senate Armed Services Committee, of which McCain is a member, will mark-up the Defense Authorization Act on September 5, 2001.

Policy Objectives and Support for/Opposition to the Status Quo: Unclear at this point.

Advocate’s Experience: Tenure in Current Job/Previous Experience: One year.

Miscellaneous: DB said he would try to dig up a floor statement or a Dear Colleague letter from Senator McCain that mentions the C-130 as pork.  He also was very willing to discuss it further as he learned more.  I understood that he was not unwilling to talk, but was simply unaware of the Senator’s position/argument at the time of the interview.  I called him twice at the end of August for an update, but he said it would be best to try again after mark-up.

